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The United States remains committed to working with Libya and our
international partners to help resolve the political conflict and advance
peace and long-term stability in Libya.

While the Libyan people must lead the process of achieving political
reconciliation in their country, the international community plays an
important role in supporting those efforts.

In this regard, we welcome the Joint Declaration from the July 25, meeting
between Libyan Prime Minister Fayez al-Sarraj and General Khalifa Haftar,
hosted outside of Paris by French President Emmanuel Macron. We call on all
Libyans to support political dialogue and adhere to a cease-fire, as stated
in the Joint Declaration.

The United States also welcomes new UN Special Representative of the
Secretary-General for Libya Ghassan Salamé as the head of the UN Support
Mission in Libya, UNSMIL, which plays a critical role in advancing lasting
peace and stability. We look forward to working with him to help Libyans
reach a political solution.
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